
 Sunday August 18

UPCOMING EVENTS
Sunday August 11

8am - Worship
9am - Sunday School Teacher

Meeting
9:15am - Band Practice

10am - Worship
11am - Band Practice

All articles for The Cross need to
be turned in by end of day

Wednesday.

 JOIN US FOR SUNDAY WORSHIP AT 8AM & 10AM
 Tuesday August 13

8am - Worship
9:15am - Band Practice

10am - Worship
11am - Band Practice

Monday August 12
12pm - The Chosen Adult Ed Class
7pm - The Chosen Adult Ed Class

 11am - Green Team Meeting
1pm - Prime Timers

Saturday August 17
9am-5pm - Quilt Studio

12pm-4pm - Baby Shower in 
Meeting Room

 Thursday August 15
9am-5pm - Quilt Studio

Friday August 16
9am-5pm - Quilt Studio

PRIME TIMERS EVENT - FOR EVERYONE
On Tuesday, August 13 at 1pm Mark Hertzberg, a
local award winning photo journalist and author of 4
books on Frank Lloyd Wright, will be here to speak
about the famous architect and share his beautiful
photographs. All are welcome!



Worship Asst:  Chris Mohalley
Ushers: Joe Kiemen, 

Grace Holm
Communion Asst: 

Grace Holm

UPCOMING WORSHIP
VOLUNTEERS
August 11 - 8am

Worship Asst:  Chris Mohalley
Ushers: 

Rayann & Scott Peters
Power Point Tech: 

Jakob Mohalley
Sound Tech: 
Erika Dorsey

Livestream Tech: 
Heather Keszler

PLEASE PRAY FOR...
O﻿ur members facing long term health concerns: John Hewitt, Betty Schneider, Florence
Rossmann, Jeanne, Bob Modrow, Myrna & Jim DeCamp and Mark Wanggaard.

 August 18 - 8am

August 18 - 10am

Worship Asst:  Parker Schinkowitch
Reader: Parker Schinkowitch

Ushers: Joe Kiemen, 
Grace Holm

Communion Asst: 
Grace Holm

August 11 - 10am
Worship Asst:  Parker Schinkowitch

Reader: Parker Schinkowitch
Ushers: Pam Tague,

Marc Henkel
Communion Asst:

Sandy & Jim Georgeson
Power Point Tech: 

Sydney Dues
Sound Tech: 

Chuck Petrach
Livestream Tech: 

Zeke Petrach

THE CHOSEN - SEASON 3 
ADULT ED CLASSES

Join us for the last week of classes Monday,
August 12 at 12pm & 7pm. Please make sure you
read the scriptures listed in the study guide for
week 8 before the next class. You can watch
season 3 episodes by clicking on the link below:
https://watch.thechosen.tv/page/seasons%201-3

We continue to collect monetary donations to sponsor
The Hospitality Centers Laundry Love program the
second Wednesday of every month. Cash donations are
preferred. Place donations in the box in the gathering
area or in the offering plate.  
 

WORSHIP  UPDATE
We will be having one worship service on
Sunday, September 1 at 9:30am with blended
music from our 8am & 10am worship teams.

https://watch.thechosen.tv/page/seasons%201-3


SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT!
Through the leading of the Holy Spirit and the vote of our Congregation, we are so
excited to announce the calling of Reverend Ryan Gerlach as the new Co-Pastor of the
Lutheran Church of the Resurrection here in Racine, WI! Ryan, his wife Liane and their
son Benjamin are coming from Spirit of Joy Lutheran Church in Orlando, FL. Ryan’s
first Sunday at Resurrection will be September 8 with worship at 8:00 a.m. and 10:00
a.m. His installation service and welcome reception will be scheduled sometime this
fall.

A little more about Rev. Ryan Gerlach:
Ryan has served at Spirit of Joy Lutheran Church since the spring of 2017. Prior to
Spirit of Joy, he was a Vicar at St. Stephens Lutheran Church in Orlando, FL for 2 years.
Before going to Seminary at the Lutheran School of Theology in Chicago, IL he served
as the Youth and Family Director at St. Mary’s Lutheran Church in Kenosha, WI for 6
years. He is a graduate of the University of Wisconsin-Stevens Point (otherwise known
as THE Ivy League School of the Midwest) and was born and raised in Kenosha, WI.

He has many character traits, strengths, and skills that will make him a great fit for
Resurrection. He is warm, approachable and personable. He has experience leading
multiple successful strategic visioning projects. He has strengths in big picture
thinking, organization, and planning. He is a very effective communicator and is
incredibly creative and innovative. He has experience in multimedia tools, marketing,
and digital communication. Above all else his faithfulness to his Vocation as Pastor was
evident in every conversation we have had had with him. Pastor Ryan will no doubt be
an inspiring leader, teacher, and mentor. 

We can't wait to begin this new chapter in the life of our church as we turn our focus to
the future, believing that God has a big calling and great things in store for
Resurrection Church in Racine. To God be the glory!



Hello, Resurrection Families!
I hope and pray that your summer is going well!

  

If you are reading this, I’d like you to prayerfully consider joining our AMAZING team
of Sunday School Leaders (if you haven’t already!). I am looking for leaders who are
interested in influencing the minds and hearts of the next generation of church leaders
here at Resurrection. Our hope is that we have enough leaders to create a rotation of
teachers each month. Along with Sunday School we will have additional opportunities
for Cross-Generational gatherings this fall. These events will be shared closer to the
beginning of Sunday School.

 

Please sign up through the link below if you are interested in learning more about
being a Sunday School leader. There will be a Sunday School training for all volunteers
on August 11 between services in the Meeting Room by the Gathering Area. 

I hope you’ll prayerfully consider joining me in Shepherding the faith of our young
ones here at Resurrection! Please reach out to me (Pastor John) or the office with any
questions.

 

Love and Peace to you all! Pastor John

“Point your kids in the right direction—
    when they’re old they won’t be lost.”

-Proverbs 22

https://lcrracine.flocknote.com/signup/174043

WINERY TOUR AND TASTE EVENT
The Prime Timers group will attend a Tour N Taste Event at the Spirits of Norway
Vineyard in Franksville on Sunday, October 27 from 3-5:30 PM.
 

The Spirits of Norway winery is in Franksville, near Waterford. The tasting event can be
indoors or outdoors depending on the weather. You will receive a guided stroll through a
beautiful working vineyard, then a quick stop in the winery before a visit to the tasting
room. We’ll sample a variety of wines, and will receive a personal charcuterie to eat. Of
course, you will be able to purchase local wines also.

We have a limited number of reservations available for this fun event so now is the time
to make plans by letting Kathy or Gary Anderson know if you’d like to attend this special
event. Then please get your check or cash for $21 including tax to Kathy or Gary
Anderson, Cheryl in the office or put your money in the gray box outside the office door.

If you have any questions, please contact Kathy or Gary at 262-676-9114.

https://lcrracine.flocknote.com/signup/174043


Happy Birthday!
8/9
8/9

8/10
8/11
8/14
8/15
8/15
8/16
8/19
8/19

Mary Ann Fehl
Nancy Kroll

Brittany Noe
Colin McKenna

Steve Dues
Kim Ashton
Judy Weber
Roy Scheller

Robery Kissner
Sean Moe

8/19
8/20
8/20
8/20
8/21
8/22
8/22
8/22
8/23
8/24

Laurel Romnek
Mardell Fisher

Stacey Robe
Gilda Shittu

Amelia Escobar
Doug Alton
Emily Cole

Joe Kiemen
Renee Hansen

Mike Larson

Happy Anniversary!

SCRIP CARDS ARE AVAILABLE
Scrip cards are available for purchase on Sunday
mornings. Checks can be made out to LCR Scrip.  If you
have any questions contact Danielle at 262-989-1999. 

LCR STAFF
Pastor John Anderson
Cheryl Cieczka - Office Administrator

262-748-5055     pastorjohn@lcrracine.org
262-637-7431               office@lcrracine.org

Sue & Glenn Napier
Mary Ann & John Mantey

Betty & Ron Suiter
Carol & Tom Bunker

Joyce & Darwin Behlke
Myrna & Jim DeCamp
Nancy & Jeff Haman
Cherie & Jeff Miner

Angela & Adam Keszler

8/9
8/13
8/13
8/15
8/19
8/20
8/20
8/21
8/22

38
58
64
53
46
58
14
48
4


